Freedom of Information Act 2000 – advertising policy
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
 

A copy of your policy and regulations with regard to advertising on first floors or above externally within the alleged conservation area
Answer:  For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain i.e. the Council’s website:
Leicester City Council Planning Policy: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/policies-plans-and-strategies/planning-and-development/adopted-planning-policy/
Paragraph 67 of National Planning Policy Framework relevant to advertisements:
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/6077/2116950.pdf
How many notices have the council served on business within the conservation area within the last 24 months?
How many business or individuals have been threatened with legal action within the last 24 months by the council?
On 26 July you clarified the above questions:
When a person/company put up illegal advertisement in the conservation area at the bottom of New Walk, Leicester City Centre, how many times has the council sent out a request or notice to those companies or persons to remove the advertisement within the last 24 months?

From 1 July 2016 – 30 June 2018    - 3 times

How many have been threatened with legal action in the same conservation area within the last 5 years?

From 1 July 2013 – 30 June 2018    - 7 times

How many of those have actually led to court action being instigated?

None because the advertisements were removed

What area exactly does this conservation area span?

Please visit the link below to view New Walk Conservation area plan.

https://www.leicester.gov.uk/planning-and-building/conservation/heritage-conservation/conservation-areas/new-walk/
This is therefore an exemption under Section 21 of the Act i.e., information is already in public domain 

We require the details of your department director and deputy director?

Director of Planning Development and Transport – Andrew L Smith
Head of Planning – Grant Butterworth

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

